

Salt Lake County Council ATTN: Richard Snelgrove 2001 S State Street, #N2-200 Salt Lake City, UT 84114 December 9, 2019

PEACE OFFICER
MERIT COMMISSION

DAVID SALAZAR Chair

MARTHA STONEBROOK Vice-Chair

CHRISTOPHER BERTRAM Member

CARITA LUCEY Merit Administrator

SGT CHRISTIAN LUKE Merit Coordinator 2001 South State Street Suite S-2700 PO Box 144575 Salt Lake City, Utah 84114-4575 Dear Salt Lake County Council Members,

The members of the Salt Lake County Sheriff's Office Peace Officer Merit Commission request approval of reappointment for Chairman David Salazar as his appointment will expire January 31, 2020.

Chairman Salazar has served for two terms and as a seasoned member of this Commission, he serves with a great deal of institutional knowledge and expertise. His contributions have been exceptional, and he continues to lead this Commission with a great deal of professionalism. He has remained a great advocate for the Sheriff's Office Sworn Employees and his dedication to the Commission should be commended.

Please see the attached resume for Chairman Salazar. We appreciate your consideration of our request to approve his re-appointment.

Thank you for your time.

Sincerely,

Martha S. Stonebrook

Peace Officer Merit Commission

Marthaflorabrook

Vice-Chair